
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT ACT 2005 

SHIRE OF DARDANUP TOWN PLANNING SCHEME No.3 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC ADVERTISEMENT OF 

APPLICATION FOR REGIONAL JOINT DEVELOPMENT ASSESSMENT PANEL APPROVAL                    
WORKS ONLY – DECOMMISSIONING AND CAPPING OF TRONOX CELL 1                                              

LOT 2 BANKSIA ROAD, CROOKED BROOK   

 
Notice is hereby given that the Shire of Dardanup has received a Development Assessment Panel (DAP) 
application for the proposed capping of Tronox Cell 1 at the above address and public comments are invited. 
 
Lot: Lot 2 Banksia Road, Crooked Brook 
 

 
 
Proposal: 
Tronox Cell 1 is approximately 7.6ha in area and is a lined pond containing tailings. It contains titanium dioxide 
tailings-like waste that has been delivered to site as a slurry. The delivery of tailings into Tronox Cell 1 
commenced in 2013 and ceased in 2021. Tronox Cell 1 has not received tailings since 2021 and is currently 
undergoing consolidation and drying. The next step of the process is for Tronox Cell 1 to be decommissioned 
and capped, this is the basis of the proposed development application. 
 



 

 

The application comprises of two main stages summarised as follows: 
 
Stage 1 -  An earthen cap including stormwater and dust suppression management will be placed over 

the cell allowing settlement of the tailings planned for completion by June 2025; 
 
Stage 2-  Following designer verified settlement of tailings after approximately 12-18 months from 

completion of Stage 1, final shaping of the earthen cap will occur followed by a geosynthetic 
cap, growing medium cover and stormwater and dust management system after which the 
final rehabilitation will occur, including planting and associated measures in accordance with 
the approved landscaping plan. 

 
Details of the proposal are available to the public at Council Offices – 3 Little Street, Dardanup and 1 

Council Drive, Eaton or on the Shire’s website at the following address: 

https://www.dardanup.wa.gov.au/publicnotices/  

Submissions may be made on the proposal in the period ending on 4.00pm on Friday, 10th January 2025. 
Comments on the proposal may be submitted to the local government in writing on or before that day. 
 
Comments on the proposal should be addressed to the Chief Executive Officer and submitted in writing to 
the Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Dardanup, PO Box 7016, EATON  WA  6232 or via email to 
submissions@dardanup.wa.gov.au. 
 
When making a submission please be aware that your name and address details may be included in a Council 
report which is available to the public. Please also note that submissions may be subject to applications for 
access under the Freedom of Information Act 1992. 
 
 
ANDRÉ SCHÖNFELDT 
Chief Executive Officer        
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